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 P R I N C I P A L ’ S   R E P O R T
At Brunswick South-West Primary School, we acknowledge we learn, 
work and play on the lands of the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation.

February

5-7th Grade 5/6 Camp Rumbug

7th No prep students

10th Lunar New Year

12th Special Assembly - Lion Dance

13-14th Parent Teacher/
Share Time 3:30-7pm 

14th No prep students

16th Year 6 Leaders Conference

19th School Council 7pm

21st No prep students

28th No prep students

March

1st Community Day 
(Friday Working Bee)

8th International Women's Day

8th Curriculum Day (No students)

11th Labour Day (No students)

12th Ramadan

12th Division Swimming (Grade 3-6)

15th BSWPS Fete!

18-23rd Neurodiversity 
Celebration Week

21st Regional Swimming 
(Grade 3-6)

22nd Harmony Day celebrations 
(students wear orange)

25th PE Information Night
5pm: Prep - Grade 2
6pm: Grade 3 - 6

26th School Cross Country G3-6
9:15 - 11:15 - School Oval

25th School Council 7pm

28th End of Term 1
Ride 2 School Day
2:30pm dismissal

TERM 1 CALENDAR Term 1 ends next week!

 10 WEEKS DOWN
1½ WEEKS TO GO

Term-o-metre
Term 4

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12

THE COUNTDOWN IS ON 
FOR THE END OF THE YEAR 

Emma Fuller

Dear Parents and Carers,

The fete
The fete on Friday was amazing. It was so lovely to see 
our community together enjoying the weather, the music 
and all the food and stalls. Thank you to everyone who 
helped and volunteered their time; a massive thank you to 
the fete committee; and a mammoth thank you to Lucy, 
the fete coordinator!

School Tours for 2025
This week we had to cancel our Prep Tours as I was 
away, and Jacqui has COVID. We will start our tours for 
our future families next Tuesday. If you know of anyone 
who is looking at enrolling next year, please inform them 
of the new process which you’ll find in this newsletter.

 

End of Term 1
The end of term 1 is approaching, and we finish at 2:30 
on Thursday 24th March. Team Kids will be available for 
those of you who need it. Term 2 starts on the 15th April.

Harmony Day
Remember to wear orange this Friday for Harmony Day!

❏ There is an early 2:30pm finish for end of term 1 
next Friday the 28th of March 

❏ We’d love you to share any photos with us for the 
newsletter brunswick.sw.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Don’t forget2024 Curriculum Days
You may like to make a note of the curriculum days

 for 2024 where students do not attend (team kids open)

Friday March 8th

Monday September 9th

Monday November 4th

On Thursday 28th March, we encourage all students and 
their families to leave the car at home and give riding, 
walking, scooting or skating to school a go. The day kicks off 
with our world famous Ride2School Day parade on the oval 
at 9am. We encourage all families to attend and watch as the 
students show off their bikes, scooters or best walking skills. 
As always there will be a prize for the best decorated bike or 
scooter and the class with the most students actively 
commuting to school. Stay tuned for further information.

mailto:brunswick.sw.ps@education.vic.gov.au
http://www.brunswicksw-ps.vic.edu.au/


School Updates

Principal’s Report

Word on the street

What a fete!

Student leader report

P.E. News

Events & Programs

Lunch Orders

LGBTQIA+ families

Neurodivergent Kids

Partner Messages

Strike Soccer

Junior Golf

Council/govt Messages

Smile Squad

Dogs Connect

Merri-bek School Holiday Program

Annual Calendar
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Parking Inspectors spotted on South Daly St

There have been several reports of parking inspectors on South Daly St 

and the surrounding Brunswick area. You may like to follow the parking 

signs with extra caution to avoid a nasty ticket or letter in the mail. 

Congratulations Arlo

Former BSWPS Arlo Styant-Browne (now in high school) has won the 2023 

Victorian School Sports Award; the Lindsay Gaze Award! The Lindsay Gaze 

Award is presented to a student who demonstrates outstanding 

leadership in sport, in school and the community. Arlo certainly did this 

during his time at BSWPS. I will send the link to the videos when they 

come through! Congratulations, Arlo, and I look forward to seeing you get 

your award at the MCG in a few weeks (more pics to follow)!

parking inspectors

no riding bikes on school grounds - please dismount

 taking photos of the kids who get shout-outs in assembly – this is week 3.

sunsmart Kindly dismount on school grounds

A friendly reminder and notice to our new community members that 

bicycles and scooters must be wheeled (not ridden) through the school 

grounds. This is the best way to keep everyone safe, and we thank you in 

advance for your cooperation.

For students who ride to school, bikes and scooters can be stored in one 

of the 2 designated bike sheds on the left-hand side of the red brick 

building. Students in Years 3-6 are encouraged to use the bike racks 

located at the front of the school grounds, near the grey brick building.

Don’t forget your hats!

From mid-August to 30 April, all students must wear a sun protective hat 

that shades the face, neck, and ears for all outdoor activities; for example 

broad brimmed, legionnaire, or bucket hat. Students who are not wearing 

appropriate protective clothing or a hat may be asked to play in the shade 

or in a suitable area protected from the sun so that they stay safe.

Navy blue broad brimmed hats are available for purchase at the office.

Check out our new seats

We are so excited to see the evolution of our beautiful grounds come to 

life, with new seats as enjoyed by Rosie’s class above. We look forward to 

enjoying this space for years to come, and thank you for your patience.

in case any faces need to 

be covered

you make us proud
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What an amazing fete! 
Thank you to everyone for making the magic happen!

Fundraising total coming soon!



On the 16th of February, our school’s year 6 youth leaders 
went to Melbourne convention and exhibition centre (also 
known as Jeff's Shed). We all arrived at school at 7:50 - 8:00 
am, used Public Transport to go to the city, and then walked 
over to the Exhibition Centre. We made our way over to the 
first talk, Anastasia Woolmer. Before her talk began, a dancer 
came onto the stage to teach us a dance. Then, they brought 
Anastasia to the stage.

Anastasia Woolmer is a two-time first place winner in memory 
sports, she was also the first woman to gain that title and has 
set multiple records. They brought a child from the crowd up 
onto the stage, to name 20 - 30 random numbers, and to write 
them onto the board; she turned away and named them all, 
then once again, backwards. She told us all a story about when 
she was younger and how horrible her memory was to the 
extent where her professor advised her to redo the last years 
of highschool, and about how she became a professional 
ballerina when she was younger.

After Anastasia Woolmer’s talk we had a short break to have a 
snack, and to buy “The Halogen Pin” for 5 dollars at the front 
desk. Our 2nd talk began with Bryson Klein, a multiple time 
Australia Ninja Warrior grand finalist, who was also part of 
“The USA against the world” team where he won first place. 
He started by showing us some videos of him competing, told 
us about a story of a napkin he and his friends set on fire, yet 
it didn’t burn that he thinks about before competing. He also 
shortly touched on the topic of his struggles with dyslexia.

Our 3rd talk was, Jane Bunn, a 7 network weather presenter 
and meteorologist. She spoke about how when she was a child 
she was confused by why in movies had snow on Christmas 
and she didn’t. When she was older, she didn’t know what to 
do workwise, so when she saw the snow, she decided she 
wanted to become a meteorologist. 
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She studied at Monash university, but they only had a 
small meteorology department in the maths building, so 
she moved to America. Once she was back in Australia, 
she became annoyed over the weather presenters 
changing her wording, causing the weather report to be 
different, so she became the presenter. Recently Jane 
Bunn made a picture story book about weather, which 
you could buy at the event.

We then had our last break. We all sat outside, eating, 
talking and pondering whether or not to go get our 
school's copy of Jane Bunn's book signed. After our 
40-minute break was over, we went back to our seats for 
the 4th and final talk, Melissa Barbieri.

Once again, before a speaker came up onto the stage, 
we danced, then played a game of “Wax of Facts” where 
we were given a picture of a celebrity and had to guess 
whether or not it was wax sculpture or real person, or 
not, if you lost, you sat down. Melissa Barbieri, former 
Matildas captain, and goalie, one of Australia's most 
awarded female footballers, with over 86 games over 13 
years, walked up to the stage.
She talked about how when she was a kid, there was no 
football club she could go to, so when her friend's dad 
coached the boys football team, she joined that one. 
Eventually she had to give up football, due to a passport 
issue. She tried a LOT of other sports, but they just didn’t 
feel the same. Eventually she started again, on a girls 
team this time, but quit when training got hard. One day 
she was watching the olympics when she recognised the 
girls in a team, it was her teammates, she could’ve been 
at the olympics, but she wasn’t, because she quit. She 
asked her mum if she was too old now, she wasn't, so 
she started football again. Eventually, she overworked 
herself, and got injured, to the point where she couldn't 
run the way she needed to for her football position. So, 
she had to do something else, so she did, but, it was still 
football, but now, she was a goalie. When she became 
captain everyone put who they thought should be 
captain, as well as their reasoning in a hat, Melissa had 
the most votes, she was captain.

After Melissa’s talk, we left, went back through public 
transportation, back to school, and it was the end of the 
day, so we went home.

https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/571271662010/false#/invitation
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1186693?
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Dates for upcoming events
August 10th District Athletics (note on Compass this week )  

August 17th Hooptime 5 /6 - MSAC 
 Training at school during lunchtimes - are their any Parents able to 

come train and coach please? Email Shar: 
sharron.bock@education.vic.gov.au

Such an amazing BSWPS crew!
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Cross Country
Grades 3-6

NEXT TUESDAY
Our school Cross Country will be held on the school oval 

Tuesday morning, 26th of March at 9:15-11:15 am.

The students will only RUN IF THEY WANT to. The top 9 students 

will go on to the District Cross Country Carnival in term 2. 

Students travel by bus to the Harold Stevens Athletics track to 

compete against 8 other school from the Brunswick District.

Our wonderful 

students competed 

at division 

swimming on the 

12th of March

DIVISION 
SWIMMING
 SUCCESS
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“My favourite thing 
about making school 
lunches is not making 
school lunches.” 

Have you tried it yet?

Registering is faster than
buttering a sandwich!

Classroom Cuisine 

https://classroomcuisine.com.au/

You will need to enter your child’s classroom 

code - here they are for easy access :) 

FA - Alison 

FB - Dom & Bethany

FC - Miriam

12A - Rosie 

12B - Dylan

12C - Jo

12D - Cat

12E - Carly & Jade

12F - Rosa & Phaedra

34A - Kim

34B - Ashley

34C - Chantel & Sarahl

34D - Bryony 

34E - Tom

56A - Sarah B

56B - Ben

56C - Georgia

56D - Bridgit

56E - Kieran 

Be sure to order 
THE DAY BEFORE

Please check your 
confirmation email
 and ensure it is for 

the correct date

WEDNESDAYS ONLY
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ME THINKING 
ABOUT MAKING 
LUNCH

ORDER BY THE TUESDAY BEFORE

LUNCH ORDERS MAKING WEDNESDAYS BETTER SINCE 2023

https://classroomcuisine.com.au/
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Circus and Performing Arts Classes – Term 3

Circus classes are a great way to develop coordination, 

balance, strength, flexibility, collaboration, creative 

expression, confidence & friendships. All while learning fun 

circus skills. Exclusive to Brunswick South West Primary 

School students, this after school program has been 

running for over 20 years!

● Classes include: acrobalance, juggling, diabolo, 

poi, hooping, drama, static trapeze, silks, 

handstands, cartwheels and more

● Student age: We have places for students aged 

7 years and over

● Schedule: Circus classes run on Mondays and 

Tuesdays from 3.30pm - 5pm in the school gym

● Contact: For more information & to enrol for 

Term 3, please contact Anita Alexander via email 

anitta.alexa@gmail.com 

Join our informal network of LGBTQIA+ 
families at our wonderful school 

Please get in touch if you'd like to join. We're defining 
LGBTQIA+ families widely as queer parents or carers 
with kids at the school, and parents with queer trans 
or gender diverse kids. Just message Naomi Service on 
0426 835 061 and I'll add you to the WhatsApp group 
(she/her, my partner Lucy and I have a Grade 1 student).

Neurodivergent kids @ BSWPS

We’d like to invite any caregivers of 
neurodivergent* students (diagnosed 
or suspected) to join our community 
on Discord where we can connect, 
share resources, and work together to 
make BSWPS the most inclusive neuro 
affirming space it can be. 

If you’d like to join or get more 
information please email 
roseakircher@gmail.com

*Autistic, ADHD, OCD, tourettes, dyslexia, 
dyscalculia, bipolar disorder and more - get in 
contact if you want more info on where 
everything fits in! 

mailto:anitta.alexa@gmail.com
mailto:roseakircher@gmail.com
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Dear Brunswick South West Primary School families,

The Smile Squad team from Merri Health are coming to 
our school soon.Smile Squad is the Victorian 
Government free school dental program. This means all 
students can get a free dental check-up, preventive 
services, and treatment at school.

How to access free dental care
We need your consent before we can provide services. 
Consent is usually provided by a parent or guardian. 
Sign up to Smile Squad at: https://bit.ly/smilesquadvic 
OR use the below QR code

 

 

 

The electronic consent form can be translated into 
more than 100 languages, and the paper form is 
available in 13 languages.

Smile Squad dental packs
All children deserve a healthy smile, and the Smile 
Squad free school dental program is working hard to 
help make sure this happens. Your child(ren) will soon 
receive a free dental pack to bring home. The dental 
pack contains a toothbrush, full sized toothpaste, and 
an oral health brochure. Please take the time to read 
the brochure. It’s full of helpful hints and tips to help 
your whole family eat well, drink well and clean well – 
for life.

Standard strength toothpaste
Smile Squad provides standard strength fluoride 
toothpaste that is generally used by ages six and over, 
unless recommended by a dental or trained health 
professional. If your child is under six, please talk to a 
dental or trained health professional to find out if your 
child might benefit from using this toothpaste. You can 
also choose to put the toothpaste away until they turn 
six or give it to someone else in your family to use.

Do I need to attend my child’s appointment?
No, you do not need to attend your child’s 
appointment. You can attend if you would like to, and 
you can take your child to the community dental clinic 
if you prefer. 

 Please complete and submit 
the consent form by Monday 
15th of April. Paper copies of 
the consent form are available. 
Please contact the school 
office if you would like to 
request one.

The Merri Health Smile Squad look forward to seeing you soon.
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Bookings for the April 
2024 School Holiday 
Program opened on Friday 
16 February 2024 and will 
remain open until full 
capacity has been reached   

Once bookings open you 
will be able to make a 
booking via our online 
booking system using the 
casual booking option

For further information 
including how to log on 
please visit council’s 
website on 
https://www.merri-bek.vi
c.gov.au/community-healt
h/children-and-families/p
rimary-school-holiday-pro
gram/ 

The Primary School 
Holiday Program Activity 
Brochure here il also be 
available on Council’s 
website 
(www.merri-bek.vic.gov.a
u) 

https://www.merri-bek.vic.gov.au/community-health/children-and-families/primary-school-holiday-program/
https://www.merri-bek.vic.gov.au/community-health/children-and-families/primary-school-holiday-program/
https://www.merri-bek.vic.gov.au/community-health/children-and-families/primary-school-holiday-program/
https://www.merri-bek.vic.gov.au/community-health/children-and-families/primary-school-holiday-program/
https://www.merri-bek.vic.gov.au/community-health/children-and-families/primary-school-holiday-program/
http://www.merri-bek.vic.gov.au
http://www.merri-bek.vic.gov.au


2024 Term 1 (30th January - 28th March)

January 30th Students start school (Grade 1-6)

31st Preps start school

February 5-7th Grade 5/6 Camp Rumbug

7th No prep students

10th Lunar New Year

12th Special Assembly - Lion Dance

13-14th Parent Teacher/Share Time 3:30 - 7pm

14th No prep students

16th Year 6 Leaders Conference

19th School Council 7pm

21st No prep students

28th No prep students

March 1st Friday Community Day (Working Bee) 3:30 - 6:30pm

8th International Women's Day

8th Curriculum Day

11th Labour Day

12th Ramadan

12th Division Swimming (Grade 3-6)

15th BSWPS Fete!

18-23rd Neurodiversity Celebration Week

21st Regional Swimming (Grade 3-6)

25th PE Information Night, 5pm (P-2), 6pm (Grade 3-6)

25th School Council 7pm

27th Open Streets

28th End of Term 1 - 2:30pm dismissal

2024 Term 2 (15th April - 28th June)

April 2nd World Autism Awareness Day

15th Term 2 starts

15th Interschool Sports (Grade 5/6)

22nd Earth Day

23rd School Cross Country

25tg ANZAC Day

29th School Council 7pm

May 3rd Interschool Sport (Grade 5/6)

7th School photo day

10th Gratitude Stall

10th Interschool Sport (Grade 5/6)

12th Mothers Day (Sunday)

16th Education Support Staff Day

16th District Cross Country

17th IDAHOBIT DAY

17th Interschool Sport (Grade 5/6)

20th Professional Practice Day (all staff) no school

21st Prep Chinese Incursion

24th Interschool Sport (Grade 5/6)

27th School Council 7pm

27-3rd Reconciliation Week

28th Grade 5/6 Chinese Incursion

29th Grade 3/4 Chinese Incursion

29th Division Cross Country

30th Grade 1/2 Chinese Incursion

31st Interschool Sport (Grade 5/6)

June 1st Saturday Community Day (Working Bee) 9am - 2pm

3rd - 14th Swimming Weeks

10th King’s Birthday 

13th Region Cross Country

14th Interschool Sport (Grade 5/6)

24th School Council 7pm

26th Open Streets

28th End of Term 2 - 2:30pm dismissal

2024 Term 3 (15th July - 20th September)

July 4-11th NAIDOC Week

15th Term 3 starts

17-19th Grade 3/4 Camp Anglesea

29th School Council 7pm

30-31st Parent Teacher Interviews 3:30 - 7pm

August 10th Saturday Community Day (Working Bee) 9am - 2pm

10-18th National Science Week

17-23rd Book Week

22nd District Athletics

26th School Council 7pm

30th Gratitude Stall

30th Wear It Purple Day

September 1st Fathers Day (Sunday)

9th Curriculum Day

11th Division Athletics

12th RUOK? Day (Wear yellow)

18th Open Streets

20th End of Term 3 - 2:30pm dismissal

21st International Day of Peace

2024 Term 4 (7th October - 20th December)

October 7th Term 4 starts

10th World Mental Health Day

11th Interschool Sport (Grade 5/6)

16th Regional Athletics

18th Interschool Sport (Grade 5/6)

25th World Teachers Day

25th Interschool Sport (Grade 3-6)

28th School Council 7pm

31-4 Nov Diwali

November 4th Curriculum Day

5th Melbourne Cup Day

8th Interschool Sport (Grade 3-6) 

11th Remembrance Day

15th Interschool Sport (Grade 3-6) 

15th Friday Community Day (Working Bee) 3:30 - 6:30pm

22nd Interschool Sport (Grade 3-6) 

25th School Council 7pm

27th Open Streets

December 11th Year 6 Graduation

16th School Council 7pm

20th End of Term 4 - 1:30pm dismissal
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Thank you to our wonderful community 
for all that you do to help grow our amazing little humans

A poem about our school

At Brunswick South West, the school of the best

Kids have fun and play, they're truly blessed

On the oval and basketball court they run

In the garden and on fake grass, it's all in good fun

The library, the hall, the art room, the Chinese room

All the classes, a chance to learn and bloom

Annual events like the fete, disco, and sausage sizzle

But the best of all, donut day, a treat so drizzly

Three ginormous buildings, it's not just any school

Every aspect of it is amazing, that's the rule

Brunswick South West, a place that's cool

Where memories are made, and friendships rule.

Until next time :) Brunswick South West Primary School Newsletter
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